
 Rudolph Hennig Junior High 
Parent Advisory Council 

and Association 

Highlights for the Year 

Meetings were held on the last Monday of the month, with no meetings in December or June. Dates 
were: September 26, October 24, November 28, January 23, February 27, March 20, April 24, May 29. 
AGM was held on Monday, September 26, 2023. Meetings were held in person. 

September- Executive voted in. Boston Pizza hot lunch ordered and distributed. 

October- Taco in a bag hot lunch ordered and distributed. Motion and approval to provide refreshments 
for Parent Teacher Interviews in November. 

November- Provided refreshments for Parent Teacher Interviews. Tim Hortons hot lunch ordered and 
distributed. 

December- Board Chair attended and presented at the Junior High Results Review at EIPS Central 
Office. 

January- Fort Sask Lunch Box hot lunch ordered and distributed. 

February- Breakfast for Lunch hot lunch ordered and distributed. Discussed providing lunch/dinner for 
staff for March Parent Teacher Interviews. 

March- Ukrainian Meal hot lunch ordered and distributed. Organized a potluck lunch/supper for all staff 
during the day of Parent Teacher Interviews. 

April- Calzone hot lunch ordered and distributed. Discussed school wish list, Parent Council would like to 
purchase exercise equipment for the fitness room to replace old/used equipment.  

May- Asian Meal hot lunch ordered and distributed. Applied for a government grant to help match 
funding to upgrade equipment in the fitness room. We will learn if this grant is successful in November. 
We will be using the remainder of our Casino Account funds and roughly $2000 from our General 
Account to purchase 2 treadmills, 2 spin bikes, and a rower, if funds are matched. 

June- Gave $600 to help with costs associated with the Grade 9 Farewell, planned by a committee of 
Grade 9 parents. 

Most activities supported RHJ School Goal 3: Support the mental health of the Rudolph Hennig school 
community to facilitate a positive, safe and caring learning environment.  
 

Activities/Initiatives planned for next year: Continued support of students and school staff mental and 
physical health. Updating fitness room equipment. 
 

2022-2023 Executive 

Chair- Sara Secrist  Vice-chair- Crystal Hudson  

Treasurer- Kim Fischbach Secretary- unfilled 


